lmmanuel Christian Reformed Church
March 1, 2020
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us today, and we pray that you will encounter God through prayer, worship, and his word.
Guest mailboxes are located after the alphabetical list of members.  Please pick up this information if you would like details on Immanuel’s ministries.  
This morning Pastor Jake will continue a series of messages on Matthew.  
Offerings:  General Fund & Building Fund
This evening our focus will be from Our Faith - Our World Belongs to God – Stanza #13 & 14.
Offering:  Holland Rescue Mission
NURSERY

Today: 
9:30AM

Holly & Analiese Vredevoogd,




Cyndy Hoogeboom, William Dykstra

5:30PM

The nursery room will be open but unstaffed.

Next Sunday:

9:30AM

Bev Dykstra, Michelle & Jessie Gulker,



Nelson Eggebeen
5:30PM

The nursery room will be open but unstaffed.

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP
Today:

9:30AM

Ruth Pohler, Jessie Gulker
Next Sunday

9:30AM

Cathy Dykstra, Monica Hoogeboom
MEETINGS TODAY

10:45AM
Education

  6:30PM
Rooted
THIS WEEK
WEDNESDAY
MARCH 4
6:00AM


Prayer – Basement Prayer Room

6:30PM


GEMS & Cadets

NEXT SUNDAY – MARCH 8, 2020
9:30AM

Pastor Jake Porter
Matthew 16:13-20
GEMS Sunday

Offerings:  General Fund & Level Three Tuition Assistance
5:30PM

Pastor Jake Porter
Hymn Sing
Offering:  Gifts of Hope
THE LAURELS OF HUDSONVILLE – 9:00AM
Elder Mike Vredevoogd
Van Singel, Velthouse, Ver Merris families
MEETINGS – MARCH 8

10:45AM
Intergenerational Sunday School

11:45AM
Fellowship Potluck Lunch


  6:30PM
Crossroads
PRAYER REQUESTS

We express our sympathy to Barb & Phil Cutrara (District #1) and the family of Elizabeth Brink (District #9) who passed away on February 23. May God give his comfort and peace to her family.
Pat Duimstra (District #5) returned home again and is receiving in-home physical therapy.  Pray for regained health & strength.

Ben Ter Avest (District #4) is feeling better and was able to return home from the hospital. Pray for wisdom for the doctors and for strength and energy for the family as they continue this journey.
Laurie Kooienga (District #8) – stem cell transplant recovery

Joe Lems (District #6)– severe back pain
Keith Meinema Sr (District #5) – chemotherapy & radiation
Sharon Ondersma (District #4) – M.S.

Cathy Ter Avest (District #4) – spinal fusion surgery recovery
Evelyn Vander Kooi (District #2) – hospice care

Pete Van Rijs (District #7) – durable cancer remission

Homebound: Margaret Teune, Clara Timmer
Staff:  Lisa Vander Veen

    Director of Children & Youth Education

Missionaries:  Michele Vande Steeg



    Wherever God leads!
Young Adults:  Spencer Ymker, Jonathan De Young,



     Jenny Schout

Military:  Major Ron Thenn – Army (Hawaii)
CRC Denominational Prayer Line:  1-888-CRC-PRAY
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Immanuel Membership Info
Are you interested in becoming a member of Immanuel? Is now the time for you to make profession of faith? Do you desire to take the next step in becoming a more faithful disciple of Jesus? Please find the sign-up sheet on Pastor Jake's door.

Announcement Sheet Deadline
For the next week, all information that needs to be in the announcement sheet is due by 8AM on Wednesday.  Thanks for your cooperation!

Committee Chairpersons

A reminder that all budget requests for the July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021 fiscal year are due TODAY.  If you have any questions, please contact Rob Mokma.

Sunday Potluck Lunch

Join us for a potluck lunch in the FLC on Sunday, March 8.
Last names starting with A-M - bring a salad or dessert.

Last names starting with N-Z - bring a hot dish.

We also ask that each family would take their own place settings and a large dish to share.  Water, lemonade, and coffee will be provided.

We hope all can come and fellowship together!
Intergenerational Sunday School – March 8

We are excited to offer this again so join us right after our morning service next Sunday March 8. Come for food and fellowship and the opportunity to learn more about God’s amazing grace from every generation!

Security Class – March 24

The Ottawa County Sheriff’s Dept is coming to Immanuel on Tuesday, March 24, from 7:00-9:00PM. This class will be very helpful for anyone in education, ministry, security, etc. Stay tuned for more information.
Christian Education Assistance Program (CEAP) Enrollment forms due TODAY
For those families with children attending Christian day school (K - 12) Immanuel will provide some tuition assistance to all families that choose to enroll their children in the CEAP.  Additional levels of assistance are available from Immanuel, if needed.  Forms have been placed in church mailboxes for all families that participated last year.  Please place completed forms in Rob Mokma’s mailbox by TODAY.  If you have any questions regarding this program, or have not received a form, please contact Rob Mokma at (616) 886-9917 or rmokma@yahoo.com.
Kitchen Volunteers Needed

The Kitchen Committee would like a few more people to help out with the church kitchen on a rotating monthly basis.  This consists of weekly light cleanup, washing towels, checking for low supplies, etc.  If you are able to help out, please contact Mary (889-1136).
Tuition Assistance Program
For the upcoming school year, families who wish to apply for Level 2 tuition assistance from Immanuel will need to use the FACTS application format online via a confidential web site at 

www.FACTStuitionaid.com.

The required application information is easily accessible data from the 2019 tax return along with other basic information.  Copies of confirming tax documents will be required to be sent to the FACTS center.  The $30 application fee will be paid by the schools.  Parents who have children in more than one participating school need only to fill out the application one time--the information will be available to the schools where their children attend and to Immanuel CRC.
The FACTS organization will analyze the information of each applicant.  Through FACTS Immanuel CRC and participating schools have the ability to more evenly distribute available tuition assistance funds based upon factual information the families provide in the application.  While the schools and Immanuel CRC will use the same information, the schools will distribute their funds after they know how much assistance Immanuel CRC will provide.
Please contact FACTS (866) 315-9262 with any questions.  The deadline for submitting this application is TODAY.  You may also contact Rob Mokma (616) 886-9917 with questions.
Books for Cincinnati

As we look forward to going back to Cincinnati in June, we are collecting any new or gently used books. The kids spend time reading with the volunteers, and their book selection could use some updating. We would love to bless the church with a tub full of books of all reading levels! Please put your book donations in the Cincinnati Bengals box by the East Entrance coat rack.  Thanks!

FINANCIAL UPDATES

February 23, 2020
General Fund


$9,674
Kids Hope



     331
General Fund Year-to-Date

Received
       $421,989
Budget goal

  423,148
Over (Under)

     (1,159)
Budget received – 100%

Fiscal year – July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020
To fulfill our 2019/20 General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $12,446 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.

March Corners Offering – Hand2Hand
Contributions to Immanuel can be made in four ways:
· Weekly offerings during our worship service

· Online giving through PayPal

· Auto-giving through your bank
REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS
Revive is LEAPING into SPRING!  (***Note the new days and times!)  Revive will be CLOSED Monday and Tuesday, March 2-3, to change the store over to SPRING.  Revive will REOPEN on Wednesday, March 4, at 10 am FULL of SPRING ITEMS!  And we’re staying open later that day too – until 7pm! – to give you enough time to shop all these new arrivals!!!

Parents, Grandparents, & Friends: Want to be part of the SPRING FUN at Revive?  We could really use some help hanging clothing during the day on Monday & Tuesday, March 2 & 3, as we prepare the store for SPRING.  Come when you can, bring a friend, get a sneak peek at all the new arrivals, and help us usher in the new season!  Lunch and fun included!  Call or email any of the store managers with questions.  We’d love to talk to you about this great place to volunteer!  (616-662-3375 or revive@unitychristian.org)

Unity Christian High School is presenting the play Get Smart.  Performances are March 5 and 6 at 7:00 p.m. and March 7 at 5:00 p.m. in the Hudsonville Public School Auditorium on Allen Street. Tickets are now on sale online for $8.00. Please go to Unity’s website (www.unitychristian.org) and click on Theatre – Winter Play under the “News and Events” tab. You will be able to pick your own seats and pay online. For handicap seating, please call the Unity office at 669-1820. 

HCS Auction!- Make sure to put March 7 on your calendar for the Hudsonville Christian School Auction!  The Silent Auction beings at 4:30 PM, Dinner by Wing Doozy available from 4:30 PM - 6:30 PM, and the Live Auction begins at 6:00 PM.  We have some AMAZING items this year.  Browse items and register to bid in person or from the comfort of your home by visiting hcsauction.com  You are not going to want to miss this fun event. Email auction@4hcs.org with any questions. Thank you!

Borculo Christian School Spring & Summer Kid's Clothing & Toy Sale is being held on Saturday, March 7, 2019 from 9 - noon at the school - 6830 96th Ave, Zeeland.  If you are interested in being a seller, please contact us at bcsclothingsale@borculochrschool.org for more information.  Hope to see you there!
Blood Drive at Hillcrest CRC – Please help replenish the blood supply by giving blood Friday, March 13, at Hillcrest CRC, located at 3617 Hillcrest Road in Hudsonville. You may call 1-800-RED-CROSS for an appointment or walk in between 11:30AM & 5:15PM. A donor card or driver’s license is required for I.D.  Donors must be 17 years old or older and weigh at least 110 lbs. Michigan law permits 16-year-olds to give with written parental consent.
Christian Education in Liberia: Gifts of Hope School is the ministry of the month for B2 Outlet in March. The school in Liberia will receive a percentage of every sale throughout the month. There is a slip of paper in each of your mailboxes that you can give to the cashier when you check out. If you forget the paper, just mention "Liberia" and they will apply your purchase to the school.  Tell your friends and family to shop at B2 Outlet in Hudsonville this month! There are many great deals including summer clothes, bathing suits, sandals and sunscreen for your spring break vacation needs. If you're working on home improvements there are appliances, tools, and furniture to choose from too. Everything is at discount prices. Come check it out at  5800 Balsam Dr, Hudsonville right across from Mr. Burger. If you have any questions, call or text Tammy Wolters at 616-813-1354

IF: Hudsonville – Women, you are invited to IF: Gathering simulcast hosted at Evergreen Ministries on March 13-14.  As a community we want to gather, experience powerful teaching, dive into authentic conversations, and worship Jesus!  This year's speakers include Beth Moore, Sadie Robertson, Jennie Allen, Bianca Olthoff, and many more as we study Romans 8.  Go to www.egm.org and select “Register Today” for more information and registration.  Cost is $25 and includes meals and snacks.  Registration closes on March 1st.
IF: Grand Haven - The Christian Reformed Conference Grounds, 12253 Lakeshore Drive, Grand Haven, MI. invites you to join us for the IF Women’s Conference.  At IF Gathering 2020, we are going to focus completely, entirely on the person of Jesus.  That is it.  This is our hope and we all need hope! Join us March 20 – 21, 2020 to gather and grow together. We will gather from 6-9:30 pm Friday and 9am-4pm on Saturday. The cost for this event is $30 and includes refreshments on Friday evening and lunch on Saturday as well as the conference that you will be blessed by! Registration is required for this event and can be done through our website – www.crcg.org/if or you can give the office a call at 616-842-4478. Ladies, you won’t want to miss this inspiring weekend!
Christian Education in Liberia: Gifts of Hope School is the ministry of the month for B2 Outlet in March. The school in Liberia will receive a percentage of every sale throughout the month. There is a slip of paper in each of your mailboxes that you can give to the cashier when you check out. If you forget the paper, just mention "Liberia" and they will apply your purchase to the school.  Tell your friends and family to shop at B2 Outlet in Hudsonville this month! There are many great deals including summer clothes, bathing suits, sandals and sunscreen for your spring break vacation needs. If you're working on home improvements there are appliances, tools, and furniture to choose from too. Everything is at discount prices. Come check it out at  5800 Balsam Dr, Hudsonville right across from Mr. Burger. If you have any questions, call or text Tammy Wolters at 616-813-1354
The Christian Reformed Conference Grounds, 12253 Lakeshore Drive, Grand Haven, MI. invites you join us for our 70th Anniversary Celebration Fundraiser Dinner Concert
This evening of praise, celebration, and fellowship will include a wonderful dinner with the concert to follow. Many local artists will be featured including Gary and Martha Matthews, The Ambassadors, a Capella, Kristen Bredeweg, Marilyn De Mann, Dawn Bouman and many others!
Please join us in celebration on Saturday, April 25.  Doors will open at 5:30PM, dinner will begin at 6PM and then the concert. Seating is limited and reservations are needed. Call the office (616-842-4478) to reserve your place at the table!  Reservations for the dinner and desert are only $10/person.
There will also be an opportunity to pledge or give toward the debt reduction/new construction 2020 campaign! For 70 years, we have been blessed with God’s faithfulness and through the funds raised at this concert, we hope to enable the generations to come that same opportunity! We are looking forward to celebrating with you!
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